Region IV Council
Regular Meeting

November 16, 2011

Church of St. Clement

PRESENT: every Parish was represented by at least 1 delegate; most had lay and clergy representation.
The meeting was called to order by the President, Cleve Corlett at 7:35 and opened with prayers offered by the Rev. Collins Asonye from Meade Memorial Church.
In a motion made by Stefanie Reponen, seconded by Beth Wiggers, it was VOTED to APPROVE:  the minutes of all our meetings to date this year - February, May, September and October.  These minutes were reconstructed and modified for clarity for the months of February and May and created for September and October by the acting secretary, Cindi Bartol and supersede any previous distribution of recordings which, additionally, had yet to be approved.
The Treasurer, Barbie Frank, sent a report stating that there had been no change of information since the distribution of her report at the October meeting.

Cleve Corlett then called for assistance with finding a secretary for the Region Council.  Having no volunteers at this time, Cindi Bartol again agreed to record the minutes for this evening but said that other calls on her ministry offerings would prohibit her continuation of this responsibility.  Stefanie Reponen suggested that if we cannot get someone to assume this role for a 3-year period which is the usual rotation role of all our elected positions, then we might consider having a different member take responsibility for each meeting.  The President asked that we all think about the call of service and who will step forward in 2012.  The next meeting will be February 15, 2012.
The Region IV Council will meet on the 3rd Wednesdays in February, April, September and November.  Modifications may have to be made depending on when Ash Wednesday and Easter come on the calendar.  Clericus, a gathering coordinated by the Dean of the Region and attended by the clergy of the parishes in our Region, will meet in the intervening months.  Both entities will be excused from meetings in the summer.

In a motion made by Joseph Royster, seconded by Stefanie Reponen, it was Voted to Approve: the nomination of Karen Grane, St. Paul’s Church, to be the Region’s delegate to the Executive Board as the Rev. John Hortum rotates off.  The approval of Stefanie Reponen to be the alternate also took place.  They will serve from 2012 – 2015, beginning at the close of Diocesan Council 2012.
Cleve Corlett will be responsible for producing, with input from others, the Region IV budget which, after approval by the Regional Council, will be submitted to the Executive Board.

Each parish was tasked with coming to this meeting with its report on how the parish interacts with the Alexandria Department of Social Services on programs to provide food for the poor; how proceeds from thrift shops/gift shops are used [if at all] in support of the Department’s programs, and participation in shelter programs.  Discussion followed the sharing of a copy of these reports with those present.  The Council decided it would like to hear from someone in the Department of Human Services, hopefully at our February 15th meeting, before making any allocations through regional outreach funds.  Karen Grane volunteered to contact the Department, communicating our interest to learn more about how our parishes help and support them and how they can help us to be the most effective in our ministries in the City of Alexandria.
The Rectors and clergy of our Region have presented questions about the amount of the assessments to parishes and how the monies are used.  Discussion about the cutting of assessment amounts to each parish was debated.  We deferred our decision on this matter until we hear from the Department of Social Services.  We also deferred making any decisions about the disbursement of monies to any entity.  Cindi Bartol proposed our consideration of making an exception to this perspective as it applies to social services within our parish communities.  It was affirmed, without formal motion, that we would continue to commit our previous support to Meade Memorial Church for the bag lunch program needs [$250.00] and to the Church of St. Clement for the Winter Shelter [$750.00] both of which have been long-standing recipients of funds and would be seriously challenged without these disbursements.
The need to continue to tell our stories of community and relationship was expressed.  It is important for each parish to collect and share information through this regional council that is open to all for participation.  We need to know where we overlap in interests and, if not available in our parish on a given day, we may participate in another connected program.  Our call for a summary of FUTURE activities taking place in our parishes is known as the ‘Once Around…’ and this should be offered at our meetings and sent electronically to whomever is recording the minutes so that it may be distributed and shared in parish bulletins.

The meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Respectfully,

Cindi Bartol

Acting Secretary

